@ MIZ0T DPEALER ENMAL

macenea

April 14,2014
Attention: Mazda Service and Parts Managers

Subject: Launch of Safety and Emission Recall 7214C
2010-2012 Mazda6 2.5L Engine Fuel Tank

Mazda Motor Corporation has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists
in certain 2010-2012 Mazda6 vehicles, equipped with a 2.5L engine and produced from
September 14, 2009 through May 2, 2011.

On certain Mazda6 vehicles, a certain type of spider may weave a web in the evaporative
canister vent line and this may cause a restriction in the line. If this occurs, the fuel tank
pressure may become excessively negative when the emission control system works to purge
the vapors from the canister. As the canister is purged repeatedly during normal operation, the
stress on the fuel tank may eventually result in a crack, potentially leading to fuel leakage and
an increased risk of fire. Mazda is not aware of any fires related to this condition.

Recall 7214C repair procedures are available on the Mazda Service Support System (MS3)
website and on eMDCS via MXConnect.

NOTE: Owners of affected vehicles will be notified by first class mail in the next few weeks.
After the owner notification letters are mailed, the Recall Reminder Report and Recall Reminder
Labels for this recall will become available.

For technical assistance, contact the Technical Assistance Hotline at (888) 832-8477, Option 3
for an English speaking Hotline Specialist, option 4 for a Spanish-speaking Hotline Specialist.
For warranty questions, contact the Warranty Hotline at (877) 727-6626 Option 3.

Please make certain that the appropriate personnel in your dealership are aware of these
resources and are familiar with the details of this recall before responding to customer inquiries.

We apologize for any inconvenience this recall may cause you and your customers.
Your understanding and support in carrying out this recall campaign are greatly appreciated.

Mazda Technical Services



